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BRIEF SUMMARY
This report provides the Panel with an update on progress at Southern Health NHS 
Foundation Trust and an overview of the findings from the recent Care Quality 
Commission (CQC) comprehensive report into Southern Health NHS Foundation 
Trust published on 3 October 2018.  
In addition, following the difficult decision on 13 November 2018 to temporarily close 
Beaulieu Ward at Western Community Hospital for up to six months, additional 
information relating to the decision is attached.
The Panel are requested to consider the appendices and discuss the key issues with 
the invited representatives from Southern Health NHS Foundation Trust.
RECOMMENDATIONS:

(i) That the Panel consider the attached updates on progress and 
staffing issues within our Older People’s Mental Health Services 
with representatives from Southern Health NHS Foundation Trust.

REASONS FOR REPORT RECOMMENDATIONS
1. To enable the Panel to effectively scrutinise the issues impacting on health 

services in Southampton.
ALTERNATIVE OPTIONS CONSIDERED AND REJECTED
2. None.
DETAIL (Including consultation carried out)
3. On 3 October 2018 the Care Quality Commission (CQC) published their 

comprehensive report into Southern Health NHS Foundation Trust. A 
summary of the key findings from the inspection, as well as an update on a 
number of important developments at Southern Health NHS Foundation Trust 
is attached as Appendix 1.

4. In November 2018 the HOSP were informed of a decision made by Southern 
Health NHS Foundation Trust to temporarily close Beaulieu Ward at Western 
Community Hospital, for up to six months, due to the Trust being unable to 
recruit the registered nurses needed to ensure Beaulieu Ward is a safe place 
for our patients and staff. Patient safety and the health and wellbeing of our 



staff are always our priority and we feel there is no alternative option at this 
current time.

5. Attached as Appendix 2 is the update provided to the HOSP on 13 November 
2018 informing the Panel of the Trust’s decision.  In addition, attached as 
Appendix 3 is the response to the supplementary questions raised by the 
Chair of the HOSP. 

6. The Panel are requested to consider the updates on progress and staffing 
issues within our Older People’s Mental Health Services with representatives 
from Southern Health NHS Foundation Trust.

RESOURCE IMPLICATIONS
Capital/Revenue 
7. N/A
Property/Other
8. N/A
LEGAL IMPLICATIONS
Statutory power to undertake proposals in the report: 
9. N/A
Other Legal Implications: 
10. None
POLICY FRAMEWORK IMPLICATIONS
11. N/A
KEY DECISION N/A
WARDS/COMMUNITIES AFFECTED: All
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Equality Impact Assessment 
Do the implications/subject of the report require an Equality and Safety 
Impact Assessments (ESIA) to be carried out?

No

Data Protection Impact Assessment
Do the implications/subject of the report require a Data Protection Impact 
Assessment (DPIA) to be carried out?

No
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